
 

 

 
 

For Immediate Release 

National Alliance to End Homelessness Applauds House America Initiative 

September 21, 2021, Washington, D.C. – The National Alliance to End Homelessness today offered 

its enthusiastic support to the Biden Administration, the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development (HUD), the U.S. Interagency Council on Homelessness (USICH), and other federal and 

local participants in the launch of House America: An All-Hands-On-Deck Effort to Address the Nation’s 

Homelessness Crisis.  

 

House America is a federal effort, led by HUD Secretary Marcia L. Fudge, in which HUD and USICH 

are inviting mayors, county leaders, Tribal national leaders, and governors into a national partnership 

to use the investments provided through the American Rescue Plan to address homelessness through 

a Housing First approach. The initiative’s goals are to re-house at least 100,000 people experiencing 

homelessness and add at least 20,000 new units of affordable housing into the development pipeline 

by December 31, 2022.  To participate, each local leader must publicly commit to their community’s 

individual goals for the effort. 

 

The National Alliance to End Homelessness encourages those working in the homeless services sector 

to please urge their mayors, county leaders, Tribal national leaders, and governors to join the House 

America effort by visiting HUD’s House America web page: 

https://www.hud.gov/house_america/get_involved 

 

“If your local leaders are not yet signed up to the House America effort, please get them on board,” 

said Nan Roman, President & CEO of the National Alliance to End Homelessness. “This will make it 

easier for you to take advantage of this once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to end homelessness for the 

greatest number of people in your community.” 

 

Roman noted that despite the opportunities at hand, each community will still need to be strategic 

and disciplined in this effort.  

 

“The funds available through COVID-19 relief legislation can make a major difference, but only if we 

focus our efforts on those who are literally homeless,” she said. “That includes prioritizing people 

who are unsheltered; those who have been in shelter the longest; those who are chronically homeless; 

and people experiencing homelessness who are pregnant or in families with small children, or those 

who are over the age of fifty-five. This truly is an opportunity to help those with the highest needs.” 

 

About the National Alliance to End Homelessness 

The National Alliance to End Homelessness is a nonprofit, non-partisan, organization committed to 

preventing and ending homelessness in the United States. As a leading voice on the issue of 

https://www.hud.gov/house_america/get_involved


homelessness, the Alliance analyzes policy and develops pragmatic, cost-effective policy solutions; 

works collaboratively with the public, private, and nonprofit sectors to build state and local capacity; 

and provides data and research to policymakers and elected officials in order to inform policy debates 

and educate the public and opinion leaders nationwide. 
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